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Background

The topic, Plants for planting (including movement, post-entry quarantine and certification programmes) was introduced into the International Plant Protection Convention’s (IPPC) standard setting work programme by the Interim Commission on Phytosanitary Measures at its seventh session in March 2005. Specification No. 34 was developed and approved by the Standards Committee, May 2006 and the suggested title was changed to Pest risk management for plants for planting in international trade.

The first meeting of the EWG working on this topic met 11-15 September 2006 in Ottawa, Canada. Partial text for a draft ISPM was developed and tasks were assigned to the EWG members. Details of the first meeting can be found in that meeting report.

The second meeting of the EWG met 26 February-02 March 2007 in Vancouver, Canada to continue the drafting process.  Details of the second meeting can be found in that meeting report. As agreed at the close of the second meeting, the EWG members continued to develop the draft ISPM by email.  
Method of work 

Several experts edited and provided comments on the draft, and a new version was submitted to the Secretariat for distribution to the EWG members. To facilitate group participation to finalise the text, the Secretariat posted the draft to an online document drafting website in order to allow all EWG members to provide input on the same version of the document.  Several EWG members modified the draft online and added their comments.

 

Specific points of discussion during the redrafting process included:

Terminology: Discussion continued on the title of the draft and whether use of the phrase "systems approach" was clear, and the group agreed to maintain the use of "systems approach" terminology.  Additional phrases that had been included in a "definitions" section were incorporated throughout the text of the draft ISPM. 

 

Requirements for the system approach: Experts considered whether the standard should apply to all material from all sources or whether the standard would be used in technically justified cases for specific taxa.  Through discussion the group reached a compromise text to reflect that the content of the standard provides general guidance, but that other requirements for specific taxa could be negotiated. 

 

Reorganization:  Several themes, such as record keeping and non-conformances, applied to more than one section of the draft ISPM.  The text was modified to maintain references to these themes when necessary (such as discussion of record keeping in the pest management plan), but the new text avoids duplication as much as possible.   

 

Risk categorization: The risk factors listed in Appendix 1 were re-ordered to rank them from lowest to highest risk, and additional text was added to note the risk that may be associated with size and age of plants.  In addition, a new paragraph was included to describe the considerations of the end use of the plant for planting.

 

Following the group drafting process online, the steward undertook a final review of the draft and modified some of the language to maintain consistency with other ISPMs.  This draft was circulated to the EWG members, and submitted to the Secretariat for editing before presentation to the Standards Committee.
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